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Q Will there be a payment for the session?
There will be no additional payment per session.  Practices will still be getting their contractual NHS payments and so there is an expectation that they will pay staff and performers from this but also release some staff for the UDC hubs.  Practices will still need staff to do their daily triage for any patient who calls the practice.
Q What protective personal equipment will be provided?
You will be provided with the recommended PPE for carrying out dental procedures.  This will involve being fit tested and being trained in appropriate donning and doffing (removal) of PPE. Please bring your normal work uniform with you.
Q What hours do I need to work?

Currently the urgent dental care hubs will be open Monday to Friday during normal daytime hours. This will extend to a seven day service later on.
Q How often will I be required to be on the rota?

We are planning to rotate staff in each hub; the rota will depend on the number of dentists and dental nurses who are fit to work. As the crisis develops it is likely that the number of dental staff that are isolating may increase. 
Q What about my indemnity – will this be covered by NHS England and NHS Improvement?

You will need to maintain your indemnity cover and inform your indemnity provider. Under the coronavirus bill there is indemnity for clinical negligence liabilities arising from NHS activities carried out for the purposes of dealing with, or because of, the coronavirus outbreak, where there is no existing indemnity arrangement in place. This will ensure that those providing healthcare service activity across the UK are legally protected for the work they are required to undertake as part of the COVID-19 response. 

Q How will staff be trained and organised in the hubs?

Induction programmes have been organised and will be carried out either face to face or virtually.
Q How many dentists will there be for each hub?
The current plan is for two surgeries per hub.
Q Are we collecting patient charges?

A national decision has been made that patient charges and claims must be submitted for patients seen in the hubs, but no patient charge or claim should be made for telephone advice, analgesia or anti-microbials.

Q What if I have a medical condition and cannot see patients face to face?
If you are at risk of covid-19 due to a medical condition you will not be expected to carry out face to face care.
Q How much time will we get per patient?

It is anticipated that each patient will have a one hour slot to allow for appropriate surgery cleaning between patients
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